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Dr. Kortes-Miller talked about death and dying with in a forthright manner 
but with a fine use of humour and grace 

 
 

A beautiful summer morning for our meeting with 18 Lakehead 
Rotarians on hand; prospective new member Lori Martineau; 
Richard’s guest Lexie Penko [from the CEDC’s Youth Entrepreneur 
Program]; plus our special guest Dr. Katharine Kortes-Miller [Centre 
for Education & Research on Aging and Health – Lakehead 
University].  President-Elect Clifford Mushquash led this first meeting 
of our new Rotary Year while President Brian and Gail enjoy their 
travels in Italy 
 
 
 
 
ON THE DOOR IN 2017/18: 

Clint and Mo were on the door today and for the meetings in July.  
Thank you Rotarians for your service to our Club. 
JULY  Mo Papich            JANUARY    

AUGUST Clifford Mushquash FEBRUARY  
SEPTEMBER Graham Stewart MARCH  
OCTOBER Richard Kehrig APRIL  
NOVEMBER       MAY   
DECEMBER    JUNE  Gail Brescia  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SPONSORSHIP: 

If you can help your Club and wish to promote your business or 
community interests through a month sponsorship, please contact 
Sergeant Bill or Clint.  Here is the sponsorship line-up so far: 
JULY  CEDC – Youth JANUARY         
AUGUST    FEBRUARY  
SEPTEMBER  4 Amigos  MARCH  
OCTOBER    APRIL  MS Society 
NOVEMBER    MAY       Salvation Army 
DECEMBER    JUNE  5 Star Rotarians 
 

 OUR SPONSOR THIS MONTH 

No sponsor this month but Richard sponsored this meeting on 
behalf of his guest 

Lexie Penko  

Programs Coordinator  
Tel: (807) 625-3286  

Email: apenko@thunderbay.ca 
 
 
 

 
 
Lexie informed us about the Summer Company program 
administered by our CEDC. 
 
Summer Company is the Government of Ontario's flagship youth 
entrepreneurship program. It provides enterprising young people, 
aged 15 to 29, with the opportunity to start and run their own summer 
businesses.  If you are accepted into the program, you will receive 
an award of up to $3,000, hands-on business coaching, and 
mentoring from local community business leaders who will work with 
you to make your Summer Company a reality. 
 
Following this meeting, Richard arranged with Lexie to sponsor all of 
our July meetings and she will bring a different Youth Entrepreneur 
to each of our meetings. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

     OUR FAMILY OF ROTARY IN THUNDER BAY 

Celebrating birthdays this month 
Bill Butuk 

Olavi Jarvela 
Georgina Voulgaris 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Celebrating anniversaries this month 

Donna & Don Yocom 

javascript:emailContactV2('EFHOVXSi8AOIMKMStZMNvAeQuAleQuAl')&&false
https://www.ontario.ca/page/start-summer-company-students
http://www.chippewapark.ca/


 
CLUB CALENDAR 

JULY – A NEW ROTARY YEAR BEGINS 
JUL 12 BRYANNA SCOTT – INDIGENOUS EDUCATION 
  PROGRAMS CO-ORDINATOR – L.U. 
JUL 17 DG MEETS OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
JUL 19 DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S VISIT 
JUL 26 SHERI ROBINSON, CHIROPRACTOR 

SUMMER HEALTH 
 

AUGUST IS MEMBERSHIP AND NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT 
AUG 2  LISA FOSTER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR & MIKE 
  DUNCAN, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE & PROPERTY 
  COMMUNITY LIVING 
AUG 6  CIVIC HOLIDAY 
AUG 9  DEANNA FORD  

DEVELOPING BETTER SPEECHES 
AUG 16 CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
AUG 23 SANDY LYCHOWYD - MEMBERSHIP 
AUG 30 RYLA STUDENT [TENTATIVE] 
 
SEPTEMBER IS BASIC EDUCATION & LITERACY MONTH 
SEP 3  LABOUR DAY 
SEP 6  BRIAN EDWARDS – OPERATION RED NOSE 
SEP 13 BETTINA JACOBSON – EQUINE ASSISTED 
  LEARNING 
SEP 20 CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
SEP 27 MAJOR LORI MITCHELL – SALVATION ARMY 
 
OCTOBER IS ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
OCT 4  GAIL & BRIAN BRESCIA – DRAGON BOATS 
  & TRAVELS IN ITALY 
OCT 8  THANKSGIVING 
OCT 11 CHARLIE BROWN – THE ALEXANDER HENRY 
OCT 18 CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
OCT 25 JAMIE SITAR - LHIN 
OCT 31 HALLOWEEN 
 
NOVEMBER IS ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
NOV 1  MME ELOIDE et PAULA AFNOO 
NOV 8  RESERVED – ARMY CADETS 
NOV 11 REMEMBRANCE DAY 
NOV 18 BUSINESS MEETING 
NOV 25 OPEN 
 
DECEMBER IS FAMILY OF ROTARY MONTH 
DEC 1&2 DECEMBER DREAMS 
DEC 6  OPEN 
DEC 13 MEETING CANCELLED 
DEC 13 CHRISTMAS FELLOWSHIP – NOR’ WESTER 
DEC 20 BUSINESS MEETING & ELECTIONS 
DEC 24 CHRISTMAS EVE 
DEC 25 CHRISTMAS DAY 
DEC 27 OPEN 
DEC 31 NEW YEAR’S EVE 
 
PRESENTATION:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
[From Dr. Kortes-Millerôs Personal Website] 

Dr. Kathy Kortes-Miller is an assistant professor at the School of 
Social Work and the Palliative Care Division Lead at the Centre for 
Education and Research on Aging and Health (CERAH) at Lakehead 
University. Her research interests include enhancing palliative and 
end-of-life care for all Canadians, inter-professional education, high 
fidelity simulation and mentorship. She recently completed a two 
year research fellowship with the Canadian Frailty Network (CFN) 
and worked with Pallium Canada co-leading their Compassionate 
Communities initiative. Kathy is also the past chair of the board of 
directors for Hospice Northwest. 
 
Kathy thinks about dying and death a lot!  She knows it helps her to 
embrace life full on. She is an unconventional death educator with a 
passion for palliative care and improving the end of life care for all. 
Kathy has been teaching and researching at Lakehead University for 
over a decade inspiring and challenging the future healthcare 
providers of tomorrow to be prepared to care for individuals who are 
dying and their families in all healthcare settings. She leverages her 
experiences as a cancer survivor and as a palliative care provider to 
challenge us to have the important conversations about dying, death 
and life. Kathy strives to make an impact with her teaching, research 
and speaking to discover, share and communicate the information 
that we are all "dying to know." 
 
[From the Publisherôs Description] 

Death is a part of life. We used to understand this, and in the past, 
loved ones generally died at home with family around them. But in 
just a few generations, death has become a medical event, and we 
have lost the ability to make this last part of life more personal and 
meaningful. Today people want to regain control over health-care 
decisions for themselves and their loved ones. 
 
Talking About Death Wonôt Kill You is the essential handbook to help 

Canadians navigate personal and medical decisions for the best 
quality of life for the end of our lives. Noted palliative-care educator 
and researcher Kathy Kortes-Miller shows readers how to identify 
and reframe limiting beliefs about dying with humor and compassion. 
With robust resource lists, Kortes-Miller addresses advance care 
plans for ourselves and our loved ones how to have conversations 
about end-of-life wishes with loved ones how to talk to children about 
death how to build a compassionate workplace practical strategies 
to support our colleagues how to talk to health-care practitioners how 
to manage challenging family dynamics as someone is dying what is 
involved in medical assistance in dying (MAID). 
  
Far from morbid, these conversations are full of meaning and life — 
and the relief that comes from knowing what your loved ones want, 
and what you want for yourself. 
 
FELLOWSHIP FINES: 

Graham worked the room this morning starting out with tribute from 
President-Elect for being a “perfect” leader chairing his first meeting 
[Clifford has had much practice having led his Sioux Lookout Club as 
its President for two terms].  In consideration of our guest’s topic 
today, Richard gave a pass to all those in the room who won’t be 
dying…ensuring a quick sweep.  Sheila offered her happy dollar to 
let us know she has accepted a new job in town and this will allow 
her to attend more of our meeting.  Clifford was happy to say that he 
will be attending Blues Fest after all.  A friend was not able to use his 
tickets and Clifford missed out when passes were on sale, so Clifford 
will be enjoying great music at the waterfront.  No sad dollars 
emerged today so Graham’s work was done. 
 
50/50: 

Paige was our happy winner today and her share will be assembled 
with other weekly donations and forwarded to the Rotary Foundation 
in December. 
 
NEXT MEETING: 

THURSDAY, JULY 12 
BRYANNA SCOTT – INDIGINOUS EDUCATION 

PROGRAMS CO-ORDINATOR – LAKEHEAD UNIVERSITY 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Use this direct link to see the complete SPECTATOR SCHEDULE 
for the Stall Open: 

https://www.staalopen.ca/spectator-schedule 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THERE BE DRAGONS IN FLORENCE 

The IBCPC Dragon Boat Festival is held every four years under the 
auspices of the International Breast Cancer Paddlerôs Commission. 
The Festival is an international non-competitive participatory 
event targeting Breast Cancer Survivors teams who engage in 

Dragon Boat activities as post-operative rehabilitation.  Born from the 
idea of a Canadian sports medicine physician, Doctor Don McKenzie 
about twenty years ago, Dragon Boat paddling has become a 
rehabilitation therapy for tens of thousands of men and women 
worldwide, who have undergone surgery. 
 
For the first time since its institution in 2005, the IBCPC FESTIVAL 
will be held in Europe – in Italy!! The Florence 2018 Festival will 
involve 129 teams from 17 countries, and for the very first time ALL 
the continents are represented.  The Florence Festival will be a 
sporting event but above all a social occasion in which Florence will 
welcome from 4,000 to 5,000 people from all over the world. The 
participants are mainly women between the ages of 20 and 80, who 
will meet to take part in the exciting Dragon Boat races, paddling 
together on the Arno. They will also be accompanied by their friends 
and family, their faithful and enthusiastic supporters.  One of the 
teams in this year’s Festival is from Thunder Bay – DRAGONS OF 
HOPE - and includes our own Past President Gail Brescia. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A MONARCH’S LIFE…BUTTERFLIES IN THUNDER BAY 

Barbara and I have been home to Monarch butterflies for three 
seasons now as our urban gardens at 331 N. Harold Street feature 
a host of plants and flowers raised for our many pollinators, including  
honey bees and the lovely Monarch butterfly.  The Monarch’s plant-
of-choice is the milkweed and the butterflies are finding several 
groupings at our gardens and are totally focused on laying eggs for 
the next generation.  This article will chronicle the Monarchs’ life-
cycle from our gardens this season.  In the last week or so, we have 
observed at least 4 Monarchs working the milkweed leaves and 
flowers.  Here’s one of them laying eggs on our front yard plants.  
The single egg on each leaf or cluster of flowers is a tiny white pearl 
smaller than the head of a pin.  Difficult to find at first but once you 
see one, you will begin to see them all over the plants. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Always good to have a mix of plants with your milkweed as the 
caterpillars will be looking for plant structure to anchor a chrysalis for 
the transformation to a butterfly.  Also, good for all sorts of pollinators 
and a colourful panorama for the gardeners and visitors. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Where’s Waldo?! 

https://www.staalopen.ca/spectator-schedule
https://www.staalopen.ca/
https://www.staalopen.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/683930565110028/photos/p.954967411339674/954967411339674/

